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INTERNATIONAL DINNER--International 

students on campus prepared and served 

a dinner for members and guests of the 

RIT Women's Club last month, using the 

facilities of the Henry Lomb Room and 

the Food Service Laboratories. Ma Lang 

of Hong Kong (Art and Design) and Lersak 

Pothisarn of Thailand (Printing) are the 

"cooks" pictured. 

PBA, Secretaries 

To 'Meet the Deans' 
The RIT Professional Businesswomen's 

Assn. will be joined by the Secretaries' 

Club for the "Meet the Deans and their 

Secretaries" meeting on Thursday, March 

16, from 12:30 to 1:30 p.m. in the Multi­

purpose Room of the College Alumni Union. 

Each dean and his secretary will be 

lunching at individual tables where they 

may be joined for "a relaxed few minutes 

of lunch and conversation." 

Coffee, tea and home-made cookies 

will be provided by the PBA Executive 

Board. Those attending will provide 

their own lunches. 
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Urban Talks Eye 

Coming Decade 
Consolidation of city and county 

government, loss of manufacturing indus­

try and a critical shortage of low and 

middle income housing could be among 

the most significant developments of the 

next 10 years in the Greater Rochester 

Area, according to local residents who 

responded to a questionnaire in connec­

tion with the RIT-sponsored Urban Policy 

Conference. 

The questionnaire results were dis­

tributed last week at the second session 

of the conference, "Alternative Futures 

for Greater Rochester," being conducted 
at RIT's Metropolitan Center by the 

Washington, D.C., based Brookings In­

stitution. 

The more than 100 government, busi­
ness and community leaders who are at­

tending the series of 13 one-day Urban 

Policy Conference sessions are using 

the questionnaire results in an exam­

ination of alternate future growth and 

development policies for the Greater 

Rochester Area. 

Other developments predicted in the 

survey included: intensified racial 

tensions and unrest; polarization of 

urban--suburban populations; continua­

tion of central city renewal program; 

and county-wide school integration. 

Also at last week's session, the 

Rochester Center for Governmental and 

Community Research released new 20-year 

population projections for the Greater 

Rochester Area. 

The calculated projections show what 
population shifts will occur if present 
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Two members of the faculty of the College of General Studies, Dr. Pellegrino Nazzaro 
and Dr. Glenn J. Kist, have been invited to deliver scholarly papers at the Fifth 
Annual Historical Conference sponsored by the History Department of Bloomsburg State 
College, Bloomsburg, Pa., March 23-25. Dr. Nazzaro's paper will examine Mussolini's 
Fascist activities in the United States in the l920's. The paper is entitled "The Mani­
festo of the North American Anti-Fascist Alliance and Mussolini's Fascist Network in 
America." Dr. Kist's paper, entitled "The Settlement of the Alsop Claim: Dollar Diplo­
macy in Action in Chile, 1909," will analyze the settlement of a financial claim ad­
vanced by United States citizens against the government of Chile in the early 20th 
Century •••• Salvatore J. Parlato, coordinator of the NTID Media Center, has been invited 
to serve on the media evaluation committee of the newly-formed National Assn. of Re­
source Personnel Serving the Hearing-Impaired. The group consists of audio-visual spe­
cialists concerned about sharing ideas and information among all levels of deaf education, 
with emphasis on promoting the use of instructional technology •••• Dr. Martin Sherman, RIT 
Mechanical Engineering Dept., will present a biomedical engineering lecture, "Oxygen­
ization of Blood Heart Lung Machines," at 8 p.m. Tuesday, March 14, in Room 00114 of the 
University of Rochester Medical Center, 499 Elmwood Ave., sponsored by the Rochester Sec­
tion, Engineers in Medicine and Biology •••• Delta Sigma Pi has arranged for interested 
students to attend the Spring Seminar of the Rochester Sales Executives Club on March 14 
at the Towne House, starting with luncheon at noon, at reduced price of $5. Contact Bill 
Daddario, 271-3243 •••• Rich No~ell, Support Education interpreter-research assistant, and 
Betty Glasenapp are in the cast, and Dee Molinari of housing is in the stage crew for the 
world amateur premier of "The Friends" by Arnold Wesker which opened last weekend 
(March 10, 11 and 12) in the Xerox Auditorium, produced by the Blackfriars Theatre Group. 
The production will be staged again this weekend (March 17 and 18). Curtain time is 
8:30 p.m. 

IIHIIITI 
BEVIER GALLERY: "Horizontal & Vertical," featuring sculpture of James R. Herman and 

Susan J. Carter, through April 7; Monday through Friday, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.; Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Thursday, 7-10 p.m. 

A111111 II TUI 1111 
Freshman Rich Gold, who won the 

three meter Upper New York State diving 
crown, has been named RIT Athlete of 
the Week. 

The Dean's List printing student 
qualified for both the one and three 
meter events in the National Collegiate 
Athletic Association Championships at 
Virginia Military Institute, but will 
compete only in the three meter event 
because of final examinations. 

Gold placed fourth in the Connecticut 

state championships last year, as a high 
school senior. 

He currently holds the Independent 
College Athletic Conference three meter 
record, the RIT pool records for one 
meter, required and option diving, and 
the school records for optional and re­
quired diving. He finished the season 
as the Tigers' fourth leading scorer, 
with 84 points. 

Gold will compete in the three meter 
competition, at the NCAA championships, 
beginning at 10 a.m., March 18. 
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MONDAY, MARCH 13 

RIT-TV: "Welcome to RIT," 9 a.m., Channel 2 
WINTER QUARTER final exams begin 

TUESDAY, MARCH 14 

CAMPUS VISITORS: American Society of Civil Engineers, Room M-2, College Alumni Union, 
5 p.m. 

WINTER QUARTER final exams 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 15 

MANAGEMENT SEMINAR: Administrative Management Society day-long seminar, 8:30 a.m. to 
4:30 p.m., Ingle Auditorium 

CCE LUNCHEON: Continuing Educators, Alumni Room, College Alumni Union, 11:30 a.m. 
MECHANICAL ENGINEERING SEMINAR: "Automobile Structural Crashworthiness," with 

Dr. Patrick M. Miller, Cornell Aeronautical Laboratory, Room 1030, College of 
Engineering, 11 a.m. 

BUSINESS SEMINAR: Faculty-Graduate Student Seminar, Dr. Andrew DuBrin on "A New Tax­
onomy for Females: Freud and the Feminists are Both Wrong About Females," Henry 
Lomb Room, 3 p.m. 

ADMISSIONS MEETING: Monroe County Counselors Assn., 4 p.m., Multi-purpose Room, College 
Alumni Union 

READING DAY, Winter Quarter exam week 

THURSDAY, MARCH 16 

SECRETARIES' LUNCHEON: PEA-Secretaries' Club joint "Meet the Deans and Their Secretaries" 
meeting, 12:30-1:30 p.m., Multi-purpose Room, College Alumni Union 

SCM: Student Christian Movement Bible Study, Conference Room, Sol Heumann Hall, 6-7:30 p.m. 
WINTER QUARTER final exams 

ST. PATRICK'S DAY 
WINTER QUARTER final exams 

FRIDAY, MARCH 17 

SKATING CLUB: Genesee Figure Skating Club, Henry Lomb Room, 8 p.m. 
CAMPUS VISITORS: Gannett Company Seminar, Alumni Room, 5 p.m. 

SATURDAY, MARCH 18 

SPRING VACATION begins (through March 26) 

SUNDAY, MARCH 19 

WORSHIP SERVICES: Roman Catholic Mass, Ingle Auditorium, 10:30 a.m. and 5 p.m., 
Fr. Appelby 
Protestant Services: South Lounge, Kate Gleason Hall, 11 a.m., Rev. Gibson 
Protestant Services: Mezzanine, M-2, College Alumni Union, 6 p.m., Rev. Rynearson 

BOSWELL COFFEE HOUSE: 7 to 10 p.m., Multi-purpose Room, College Alumni Union 



Robinson To Direct 
Opportunity Program 

Charles A. Robinson has been ap­
pointed project director of the RIT 
Higher Education Opportunity Program, 
it has been announced by Paul R. 
Kazmierski, director of the Reading and 
Study Clinic. 

Mr. Robinson received his Bachelor 
of Science Degree at Kentucky State Col­
lege and has done additional graduate 
work at the State University of New York 
at Brockport. 

His educational experiences include 
teaching and supervision work in the 
Rochester City School District and as 
assistant director of the Educational 
Opportunity Program at Brockport. 

'MEET THE DEANS'-----------­
(Continued from page 1) 

Special guests of honor will be the 
following deans and their secretaries: 

Admissions, Donald A. Hoppe and Hilda 
Wickman. 

Business, Dale Gibson and Ruth 
D'Aprix. 

Continuing Education, Robert D. Pease 
and Agnes Forbes. 

Engineering, Richard Kenyon and Betty 
Weatherhog. 

Fine and Applied Arts, Robert H. 
Johnston and Rose Marie Deorr. 

General Studies, Paul Bernstein and 
Alzire Kemp. 

Graphic Arts and Photography, Lothar 
K. Engelmann and Barbara Johnson. 

NTID, William F. Castle and Jan Kraft. 
School of Applied Science and CCCFD, 

Roy I. Satre, Jr. and Betty Saunders. 
Science, Ralph L. Van Peursem and Judy 

Witzel. 

Urban Talks 
(Continued from page 1) 

trends continue: by 1990, the city of 
Rochester will be 41 per cent non-white, 
compared to 17.6 per cent in 1970; the 
county's population will shift from 
predominately young to predominately 
middle-aged by 1990; the City will con­
tinue to lose population and the county 
will continue to gain, but the rate of 
change will slow. 

"The Conference participants and the 
Brookings staff are using this data to 
help project the political, social, eco­
nomic and environmental conditions that 
can be expected in the Greater Rochester 
Area during the two-time periods 1972--
1975 and 1975--1980," Edward P. Curtis,Jr., 
vice president for RIT public affairs, said. 

"If, based on research and discussions, 
the conference participants determine we're 
not headed in the right direction, they 
will outline alternate futures that appear 
more beneficial to the area," he said. 

The conference will continue March 23 
and 24. 

The next edition of News and Events 

will cover the period of March 20-26. 

Deadline for material for that issue 

is noon, Monday, March 13. Send ma-

terial to News & Events, c/o Communi-

cations Services, or call 2344. 

'Photo-Science' Seminar Here March 20-24 
An intensive and novel, five-day program designed to assist engineers, scientists, and 

technicians in applying photography to data acquisition will be sponsored by the College 
of Graphic Arts and Photography March 20-24. 

Titled "The Photographic Process as a Scientific Instrument," the program is divided 
up into five related daily segments. Participants may register for the entire session or 
for the entire session or for the particular one day segments that meet their own require­
ments. 

Class sessions will run from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. each day, with optional evening 
seminar sessions. Although a bachelor of science degree or equivalent experience in 
physics, chemistry, or engineering is assumed, registration is open. 

For registration forms and further information, contact William Siegfried, training 
director, College of Graphic Arts and Photography, Campus Ext. 2758. 
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